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Quenby Wilcox 

Founder - Global Expats 

4611 N. Capitol Street, NE  

Washington, DC 20011  

quenby@global-xpats.com  

www.global-xpats.com        
 

The Honorable Barbara Boxer 

112 Hart Senate Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

Tel.: (202) 224-3553  

 

November 24, 2015 

 

Dear Senator Boxer,  

 

I am contacting you regarding the case of your constituent Mr. James Ryan, and the failure of the 

Japanese government to comply with national and international law in regards to the continuing 

denial of life-saving treatment to his son, Jimmy Ryan, a minor American child in Tokyo.  

 

I have recently been in contact with Mr. Ryan in regards to the horrific attempts upon the life of 

his child, and subsequently upon the life of Mr. Ryan in retaliation for his efforts to obligate 

authorities to investigate the attempted suffocation of his child on Dec. 28, 2007, by attending 

doctors at a Japanese military facility, Bōei Ika Daigakkō Hospital.  

 

The alleged suffocation of the minor child occurred just four days after Mr. Ryan announced his 

legal obligation to report multiple schemes of conspiracy, fraud, coercion, and scientific 

misconduct by eminent scientists at Kobe Japan (Riken)1 – providing means, motive, and 

opportunity for said crimes.  

 
It is absolutely unconscionable that the American Consulate and Embassy in Tokyo has not 

strenuously protested to the failure of Japanese authorities to rigorously and without delay 

investigate Mr. Ryan’s allegations (of attempted murder as well as its cover-up by Japanese 

authorities). The fact that the American Embassy in Tokyo has categorically, and continuously, 

persisted in refusing to assist Mr. Ryan’s request for assistance under Code of Federal 

Regulations (CFR22, art. 71.1, 71.6, §10.735–215, §101.3(b)), US Code (22USC, art. 2715a & 

3904(1)), US Department of State Foreign Affairs Manual (7FAM, 1930’s), and Convention of 

Consular Relations (art. 2, 5 & 38), renders them complicit to the human rights violations against 

Jimmy Ryan. 

 

I have previously been in contact with your office regarding another of your constituents, who is 

also facing violation of her and her child’s rights in foreign courts, with her Embassy and the US 

Department of State grossly negligent in their duties and obligations to assist and protect. The 

refusal of American Consulates around the world to fulfill their obligations towards American 

                                                           
1 http://www.kobe.riken.jp/en/  
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citizens living abroad is an on-going problem, and one which is producing vast amounts of 

potential law-suits against the American government for flagrant and rampant human rights 

violations – under their obligation to protect (Gonzalez Lenahan vs. USA, 2011 Inter-American 

Commission on Human Rights).    

 

Please find enclosed a copy of the email Mr. Ryan sent to your office on Monday, November 23, 

2015, in which he solicits your immediate insistence with the US Department of State in assuring 

that Jimmy Ryan, an American minor child, receives the life-saving treatment he so desperately 

needs. I hope that you will comply with Mr. Ryan’s request and assure that the US Department 

of State take immediate action in assuring that Mr. Ryan is provided will ALL assistance 

required and requested.    

 
I thank you for your interest in Mr. Ryan’s case and the plight of his child. The prolonged pain 

and suffering that this family has had to endure in efforts to save their child is atrocious. But, the 

inaction of apathy of the American Consulate and Embassy in Tokyo is not only atrocious, 

but is a human rights violation, in and of itself.   
 

Thank you in advance for your time and consideration. If you should have any questions, please 

do not hesitate to contact me at quenby@global-xpats.com or (202) 213-4911. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Quenby Wilcox  

Founder – Global Expats  

Founder – Safe Child International  
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